
 

 

 

 

 

 

U.S. CPSC Commissioners Approve STURDY 

Act with Vote of 3 to 1 

 

The U.S Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC) voted to implement the STURDY Act.   
 
The Commission voted to adopt ASTM F2057-23, Standard Safety Specification for Clothing 
Storage Units as a CPSC mandatory safety standard to protect young children from injury and death 
from furniture tip-over incidents associated with dressers, armoires, wardrobes, and other clothing 
storage units.  
 
The Stop Tip-overs of Unstable, Risky Dressers on Youth Act was signed into U.S. law in December 
of 2022. The CPSC had previously approved a mandatory safety standard to address the risk of 
clothing storage unit tip-overs, which was to take effect on May 24, 2023, but will now be replaced 
by the new mandatory standard.    
 
As required by the STURDY Act, the ASTM standard had to satisfy the performance requirements to 
become a mandatory standard for protecting children up to 72 months old.  These requirements 
include: tests for stability when the unit is placed on carpeting, tests for stability with loaded drawers 
and with multiple drawers open, and tests that simulate the weight of children up to 60 pounds 
interacting with the unit. 
 
This final rule will require manufacturers to comply with ASTM F2057-23 starting 120 days after the 
rule is published in the Federal Register. 
 

How Does this Impact You? Contact Us to Discuss  
Bureau Veritas can help verify that your products will meet your customer’s expectations as well as 
all applicable regulations. We can help you reduce cost and time-to-market, minimize the risk of 
recalls and returns, increase sales and customer satisfaction, and eliminate previously unidentified 
threats to your company’s reputation. Our services help to protect both your bottom line and your 
peace of mind.   
 
If you have any questions on this new update, contact your customer service representative or 
email: cps.info@us.bureauveritas.com.  
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